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We regularly inspect and maintain schools to ensure the safety and wellbeing of our school 
communities. 

The school holidays are the ideal time for a lot of maintenance and project work to take place 
across the state without disrupting learning. 

Planned work over the Summer School Holidays 

We will be doing work at your school during the Summer School Holidays. This period may 
include from the end of the school day on Friday 20 December 2024 up to the first day of 
Term 1, Friday 31 January 2025. 

This work will include replacing the Building B roof and the remediation and removal of lead 
dust within the roof cavity. 

All work will be done in accordance with work, health and safety laws. All work will be 
completed by licensed contractors and monitored by an independent hygienist.     

The building will be inspected by the independent hygienist and clearance will be issued 
before the building is reopened. 

 

Cleaning updates – Buildings A and C 

Further to the 14 October 2024 works notification, we would like to advise that regular 
environmental cleaning is taking place each term in Buildings A and C.  

Licensed contractors have been thoroughly cleaning the top floor rooms, including 
windowsills, door frames, fans, and other places where dust may settle, on the advice of an 
independent hygienist. 

Regular fortnightly air monitoring is being conducted within these buildings until the end of 
Term 4 2024 as advised by the independent hygienist.  

All air monitoring results to date have returned results below the minimum detectable limit, 
which means it is consistent with acceptable levels in ambient air as per SafeWork NSW 
guidelines. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/infrastructure/schools/8/8533/general/Works_Notification_-_14_October_2024.pdf

